
BNY Mellon Global Equity Fund (a sub-fund of BNY Mellon Global Funds, plc) 

Extraordinary General Meeting (EGM) Outcome Notice  

The EGM in relation to the proposed change of investment objective and investment policy (the Changes) as set out in 
the notice dated 10 January 2023 for the BNY Mellon Global Equity Fund (the Fund) took place on 9 February 2023. 

The resolution approving the Changes was passed by shareholders. 

The effective date of the Changes is 23 February 2023.  

We would like to take this opportunity to notify shareholders that post 23 February 2023, subject to regulatory 
approval, it is proposed that the supplement of the Fund will be updated to remove the Fund’s ability to invest in 
Russian securities. For the avoidance of doubt, the Fund does not currently have any exposure to Russia. In addition, 
BNY Mellon has suspended investment management purchases of Russian securities since 17 March 2022, 
consequently, the Fund cannot, at this time, purchase Russian securities. 

This change is intended to provide shareholders with clarity on the potential investment universe of the Fund. 

 


